








August 2011

Dear Fellow Coaches,


Late August greetings to you all.  I hope that you’ve all had excellent summers.


The soccer season is imminent, and I’m writing to give you some information about coaching and to make some requests.  I’ve been struck over the last several years by how much sharper and better practice sessions have become.  The MPS coaches have been doing great work with our younger players, and all of you have been providing our teams with, in general, more effective, realistic, and enjoyable practices.  Still, we – the other board members and I – hope that our coaches demonstrate Ajax’s stated goal for its coaches: “The constant will to improve.”

Mandatory Pre-Season Coaches Meeting

To help all of our coaches (and players!) improve as much as possible, we’re going to ask all JPYS coaches to attend a one hour pre-season meeting.  In this meeting we’ll review guidelines and expectations and do some practical work: shaping up and demonstrating some of the activities and games that are recommended for practices.  There will be three opportunities to attend this meeting:


(
Monday, 29 August, 6:30 – 7:30 pm, English High

(
Wednesday, 7 September, 6:30 – 7:30 pm, English High

(
Sunday, 11 September, 11:30 am – 12:30 pm, Pagel Field

(The meeting on the 11th will precede the JP Academy’s kickoff gathering). 


Please be aware that attendance at ONE of these meetings is mandatory for all coaches.

Coaching Clinics


We also want to give JP coaches plenty of support and opportunities to improve during the season, too, so we have planned several two hour clinics.  Four of these clinics will take place during the early part of the fall season:


1. Organizing a practice – Tuesday, 13 September, 6:00 – 8:00 pm

2. Attacking 1 – Sunday, 18 September, 4:00 – 6:00 pm

3. Defending 1 – Thursday, 22 September, 6:00 – 8:00 pm

4. Goalkeeping 1 – Wednesday, 28 September, 6:00 – 8:00 pm

Rain date for any postponed clinic: Wednesday, 5 October


Each of these clinics will be a combination of discussions and practical activities, of technical and tactical points.  They will each take place at English High.

There will be another round of clinics in the late winter and early spring: details about them will come later.


To express our appreciation to you who dedicate yourselves to improving as a coach, we will give anyone who attends two of the fall clinics a year’s subscription to the superb coaching magazine Success in Soccer.


I look forward to seeing you all soon.  Please feel free to email me (dcfootnotes@gmail.com) or call me (617 524-3075) with any questions, suggestions, or ideas that you have.

Best regards,

Dean
